## WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING AUGUST 15, 2012 PARKS DEPT REPORT

- 1. The Parks Dept. 8 week summer camp program ended Friday July 27<sup>th</sup>. The average week had 37 children who attended the camp and the highest week had 56. It was very successful and \$ 23,330.00 of fees were paid. Next month we will report the expenditures to the board.
- 2. There has been 9 paw park passes sold for the month of July with a total year to date of 188 passes sold totaling \$8,440.00 .
- 3. The Splash Pad remains shut down due to the "No Watering Ban" still being in effect.
- 4. We are still watering the grass around the pavilion. This is due to the grass being sod and would be very expensive to replace. The waterhowever is being irrigated from the pond behind the pavilion. Also we have been using the pond water to water the smaller trees that need to be done to preserve them. We have posted on the park facebook and web site the fact that the water is from the pond and not Citizens Water.
- 5. Last Thursday night-August 9<sup>th</sup>, a concert was held with Convergence playing. There are two remaining benefit concerts being held in the amphitheater by Sonshine Studios- August 21<sup>st</sup> and September 18<sup>th</sup>
- 6. Other events to be held in the park are:

August 25<sup>th</sup>-Project ANGEL Dusk Walk to help with "Bullying Awareness" September 28-29<sup>th</sup>-Avon Heritage Festival

October 27<sup>th</sup> – "Ghost and Goblins"

November 17<sup>th</sup> Park Dept. 3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Holiday Craft Fair

- 7. The White Lick Trail which is being built by the Town of Avon will be done by Sept . 1. The plants will not be done until Spring.
- 8. The Parks revenue report is attached.